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and friends.

This is the
DECEMBER 2010 Issue
Ryan Murphy,
Organist & Choir Director
Debbie Sandherr,
Office Manager
Mary Lynne Matrtin,
Office Assistant

Pastor Kari Smail
If you are in need of a Stephen Minister, or feel a

311 Cumberland Road
Pittsburgh PA 15237
"On
official newsletter of
St .
Volume 41, Number 12
Phone: 4123641606
www.stjohnslutheranchurch.com
Christian Ed at 9:15 a.m.
Summer at 8 & 9:30 a.m.
Pastor William Diehm &
calling to care for another, please call Pastor Bill

St .
~ We are a Stephen Ministry Congregation~

E-mail: sjlutheran@verizon.net|
Sunday Morning Worship
Services at 8 & 10:30 a.m.|

December is here, which means
A WOI‘d from the that we are in the midst of
Advent. This year it also means
that we are in the midst of
Bethlehem! 1 love the
transformation that occurs here
at St. Johno6és every
only does our downstairs turn into a village from the
time of Jesus, but we probably have the most peo-
ple from our congregation working on a singular
project at the same time than with anything else.
It really is a sight to behold in so many ways. The
other thing that | love about Bethlehem is what it
reminds us of. For on the surface we are reminded
that Christmas is about the birth of Christ 0 which is
a very important thing for us to remember as we are
surrounded by the commercialism of the season.

But the reminders from Bethlehem go so much
deeper. It reminds us that God meets
us in the midst of the busyness of our

lives 0 Christ is born amidst all the
people gathering into the town of
Bethlehem, going about their busi-
ness. It also reminds us that God

not as some high and lofty king, but
rather as a baby born in a stable. And finally it re-
minds us to look for God in the little things 8 for God
not only works in our lives in grandiose ways, but in
the small ways as well.

During this Advent season we not only reflect upon
the fact that Christ has come into our lives so long
ago, but also that Christ continues to be present,
working in our lives in so many wonderful ways.
And Advent also reminds us that Christ will come
again 08 so not only were we blessed in Bethlehem
so long ago, and continue to be blessed by his
coming, but we will be blessed by God once again
when Christ comes at the fullness of time.

Thanks be to God for all the ways that Christ comes
to us in our lives!

Soli Deo Gloria! Pastor Kari Smail
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Greetings from

St. John's Literacy Mission to the World
Dr. Bill & Linda Kofmehl, Chris & Jennie Ebner, 412-364-3777
and a host of volunteers! www.christianliteracy.com
anwww.literacyempowers.com

¢

English As a Second Language  Use for Christian Literacy Series We just heard
from a Salvation Army major who has been using our program with many foreign
"cadets" at the School for Officer Training (their seminary) near New York City)
over the past 14 years. One of her students improved his grasp of English to the
point that he could effectively give a 15 to 20 minute sermon. Meanwhile, in Costa
Rica, a young bilingual high school student is teaching a 12 year old girl English

so she can be admitted to a college-prep school (classes only in English). He is
using THE CHRISTIAN LITERACY SERIES with his uncle, as welDur tutor trainer
in Phoenix just called in and told us that she has been training Spanish speakers to
use the SERIES (with the help of their bilingual older teens). This all comes as we
begin to build a "Bridge" that will tell tutors how to use our program specifically for
English instruction. We are looking to have it completed by summer when a
bishop from Rwanda will be spending a month at one of our supporting churches -
---studying the scriptures with the pastor (a former missionary with a command of
French), and engaging in a three day per week focus on English, which he wants
to learn (with the help of our staff).

The Christian Literacy Series has been used for ESL purposes for over

thirty -five years, though we did not design it for that purpose. Soon we hope

to have detailed directions for our non-professional educator tutors in the form of
the "Bridge".

United Way Contributors Choice continues to be a source of support to

THE GOLDEN
FRIENDS

will meet in
December for our
Christmas luncheon at
The Olive Garden
Restaurant in Mclintyre
Square on McKnight
Road. If you need a ride,
call Bob Robertson at
412 -364 -3151, or you
can just meet us at the
Olive Garden at 11:30
a.m. on Tuesday,
December 14th. We

ST. JOHNG6S STAF
William B. Diehm & Kari B. Smail Pastors
Donald D. Anderson

D. D., Assoc. in Pastoral Care
Ron Baling, Dir. of Contemporary Music
Ryan Murphy, Organist /Choir Director
Mike Conti, Saturday Accompanist
Debbie SandherrOffice Manager
Mary Lynne Martin,
Office Assistant & AR Clerk
Amy Beacha & Barb EbackOffice Volunteer:
Pat Hartman Dir. of St.
Gene KesnerSexton
To Be Filled, Asst. Sexton
Dawn AnderssonDir. of Volunteer Ministry
Linda Meyerdierks,
Youth Ministry Coordinator
Christina Huffmyer, AP Clerk
Laura CoombsCFO
STAFF COVENANT:

We will partnerto enhance each

ot her 6s honoreias hr p

gifts,carefor one another and

hope to see you there!

Christian Lit er adygitddWayoordribdtorsmne engouraged to

designate Allegheny Cty. LiteHAgercy#2L216 unci |
when asked by the Abossd to give to Unit g
United Way unless it is directly designated by the contributor.

Please visit the Christian Literacy Facebook page and let others know of its
existence. Any of you who have had assistance for your children or served as
tutors, please tell your friends about our organization on your own Facebook page.
CLAnowalsohasacause/i E/ / mi nat e
AfCauses.como and under
the cause, giving CLA a broader exposure.
Recycle for Reading Project  Please continue to donate used printer/toner
cartridges and cell phones to help the C
church secretaries wildl pass the donations
and that of other churches, over $1000 has been provided in the past twelve
months.

Facebook Acauseso.

Is your child having problems with basic reading skills? Christian Literacy staff
members will be happy to discuss the situation with you. Want to be trained to work with
your own child in improving basic reading skills? Call 413643777 and talk to Dr.
Bill. As always, training of tutors free.
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where to start? Were
you intimidated by it and
Pworhd€rédwhdt felevaicé iEradt
S yofrfife® CdOme'j&in us fora€| ©
handson study of John. Seniof
High students are especially
encouraged to come. All are
welcome. Contact person:
Mary Pat Jackson at
412-367-1969 for questions.
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communicateGod&és wor d
BUILDING
FUND

d'he senior high youth group is

along with Inkjet and laser

rinflogs. 9 farwe haye earnec
49 g@ﬁé $800.Thig I@%JEC'[ Wille ¢ y 4

church bring in items. Any
recyclable items can be brought fo
the youth room or church office.

Thank you for all of your support.
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http://www.christianliteracy.com/
http://www.literacyempowers.com/

North Hills Community Outreach DECEMBER 201G

NHCO is now onFacebook Become a fan today!

GET MAXIMUM END -OF-YEAR TAX DEDUCTION
North Hills Community Outreachds Commun
benefit for donated vehicles. Contact Jennifer Carr at4A248300 or visit
www.communityauto.org.

HOLIDAY DONATIONS REQUESTED

North Hills Community Outreach is requesting donationsSioaring Holiday Warmth
Each year, several hundred local families in need receive food and utility credits during
the holidays, as funding allows. Contributions can be sent to North Hills Community
Outreach, 1975 Ferguson Road, Allison Park, PA 15101. N.H.C.O. is also colle¢ting
new, unwrapped toys for children and youth of all ages. For more information, contact
Vicki Burstynowicz at 412487-6316, option 1.

GIFT WRAPPING BENEFITS N.H.C.O.
During December, North Hills Community Outreach volunteers will be wrapping gifts
for donations at Northway Mall and Barnes & Noble. For dates and times, visit
www.nhco.org. Or to volunteer, call Liza at 4427-6316, option 2, x3208.

SATURDAY COLLECTION AT N.H.C.O.
Donations of food, new toys and other wish list items may be dropped off on Saturday,
December 4, from-Q2 at North Hills Community Outreach, 1975 Ferguson Road |n
Hampton.

CONTACTWendy Gordon, Director of Communications, North Hills Community
Outreach, 1975 Ferguson Road, Allison Park, PA 151018 412-487-6316, option 1, ext.
31126 www.nhco.org Please consider sharing your experience as a supporter,
volunteer or service recipient by posting a review about
N.H.C.O. on the Great Nonprofits website.

Financiall
ey RECYCLE TO
Speaking thru
HELP CHILDREN
DEC. 2010
READ!
Income: The Christian Literacy
October Actual $ 46,364.79 Associates offilce
October Budget $41,223.42 collecting used cell phones,
Gain $ 5141.37 Laser Jet Cartridges and Inkjet
Cartridges. These will be recycled gnd
$$g ';‘th‘;alt iﬁ’;’ggi'i? a donation will be obtained for our
Gain udge ml Christian Literacy Ministry. Pleasg
RN indicate the fund you want the items
We would like to thank the donated b0, ooy br- Bilat
congregation for their support in h i |t_you
keeping their pledgesurrent. ave any questions.

JOIN US FOR OUR

CHRISTMAS SERVICES
o.g WG have thieg.sepvices, an
hristmas Eve
Friday, December 24th
5:15 p.m. Special Music

5:30 p.md Family Service
8 p.mdFestive Candlelight Service
10 p.md Festive Candlelight Service
Also, please join us on
Sunday, December 26th
9:30 a.m) Service of Lessons & Carols

Cookie Walk

What is it? For those who do not particularly like
slaving in the kitchen to make all different kinds of
cookies, a cookie walk is the perfect solution. You
get to leisurely walk throughout the fellowship hall
and choose from many assortments of cookies to put together
however many dozen you would like. You can bring your
favorite tin or if you forgot it, we will have containers provided.
Whereisit? St . Johnds Lutheran
When is it? December 12 t 8am - ?
How much does it cost? $6.00 per dozen
What is if for? The cookie walk profits will go towards our
a tyoudhattending thg blationalgYouth Gathering in 2012.
What kinds of cookies will there be? We will be making
sugar cookies, cream wafers, thumbprints, and buckeyes
just to name a few.

Chui

The cookie walk gives you a chance
to put together a fresh from the
bakery cookie assortment with a
simple stroll around Highland Hall.

N>



http://www.facebook.com/pages/Allison-Park-PA/North-Hills-Community-Outreach/147499803724
http://www.communityauto.org
http://www.nhco.org
http://www.nhco.org/
http://www.greatnonprofits.org/reviews/write/50

OPENING NEW DOORS For your convenience, we have plac
"Opening New Doors" special offering
in the church pewihey replace the Ste
Forward in Faith envelopes for the purp
contributing to our 2009 Capital Camyau
will see that these envelopes are mar
specifically for mortgage contribufons.
MAKING CHRIST KNOWN Mortgage on the new addition is $11,
month.If you have not made a pledge
would like to contribute, every gift matters!

Thank you for your ongoing stewardship & generosity.

d our MEMORIAL GARDEN

nvelope  Thisis to bring you uo-date on the &
progress of the Memorial Garden in our Cemetery. All of the a. B

ose O\trvasic construction is completed. The brick walk is finished, along”

ith the Ossuary, the base of the Cremorial, and the pads for the ins

lation of the Cenotaph, Cross and benches. These items are on orde

expected soon. The only item remaining are the brass inserts with the internment nicl

for the Cremorial. To be able to complete this, we need to complete theatresale

of the niches. We have seen much interest in cremation, and now is the time to consi

00 P&lirial or cremation and make the necessary plans for whichever your family chooses

and We now have three alternatives for internment: burial in a plot in the cemetery, crems
tion with the ashes placed in an individual niche in the Cremorial, or cremation with tf
ashes scattered in a common vault known as an Ossuary. Those remains placed in ti
Ossuary will have their names engraved on the Cenotaph plaque. Please contact a n

ed

Advent Midweek Services

Come one, come all, to eneekichdvent gathering
opportunity for fellowship and worship! The ser
be held @ecember 1st, 8th, 15th and 28ntrst fou
Wednesday evenings of the month &6:30601/5.
We will begin with a soup & sandwich supper 3
of fellowship followed by an evening prays
service from 64630 p.m.
We will be using a service known as the |
Evening Prayer. Itis a beautiful setting which ir
musical piece based on Luke Chapter 1 abc
announcement to Mary that she was
to bear Godo:cs
response with the Magnificat.
result, it is a very fitting servic
the season of Advent. Come,
your heart for the Savior! We
that you join us as we gathe
prepare for the coming of Ch..__.

ber of the Cemetery Committee to make these arrangements.

At this time the Committee would like to recognize the people and companies
that have worked with us to make the Garden posuMeChris Kroll of Matthews
International Corporation in Pittsburgh who worked through the whole project on the
~ esign and features of the Garden. He is responsible for the colored drawings on disj
5, a in the Church.Mr. David Tumminello of Professional Landscaping Service, Inc., in
Vicegawﬂhose company did the construction of the brick walk and the grading and seec

ing of the gardenMs. Jayme Henriquezof Bricks-R-Us Inc. in Miami who supplied
Ir the engraved bricks for the memorial walk. The plain pavers were supplidd by
Dick Cook of Cook Brothers Brick & Supply Co. in Darlington, PA. The base for the
Cremorial was constructed Ibjr. Tim Broge of Broge Masonry Corp., in Slippery
\Nd tRYYEPA. The installation of the Ossuary and the excavation work for the Cremorial,
and bases for the Cross, Cenotaph and benches was dédamdy G. Setzenfanodf
2 Pittsburgh.

We thank these companies for their work and guidance in building the Garde

and please consider them when you are planning construction work for your home or

Holdesress.
S/g.}
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A ? >
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t THE 180UDAY $EABON is fast approaching and along with it, some nice
events! The Northern Allegheny Lions Club (McCandless) is having a
Christmas Dinner at the Wildwood Country Club ddecember 15that 6:00
p.m. The entertainment for the evening will be provided by the North Hills
Harmony Line Chorus, a very engaging group that will be presenting their
Christmas program. The dinner entrees will be your choice of Filet Mignon,
Chicken Cordon Bleu or Salmon. Social Hour will be from 6:GB00 p.m.
with dinner following. The cost is $32 per person. If you are interested, plea
call Charlie Guca at 41267-1990no later than December 8th. This
promises to be a very enjoyable evening. We hope you can attend.

]




want to wish you all
the most wonderful
of Christmases and
a very blessed
New Year!

We will NOT be
having a stamping
session in December

but weol |
January 15, 2011,
weather permitting.

Plan on joining us
then as we set of on a
new year of stamping

fun and fellowship.

Questions?
Betsy Fackler
724 9351321 or

pdfeaf@zoominternet.net

WE AQEALWAY,
S
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If not, please send it to

UPDATING EMAIL
ADDRESSES!
Do We have yours???

sjlutheran@verizon.net

OO0O0D0DOoOooDoDoooooooooaoao

Food Item -of A .‘4
-the -Month k@i
The N.H.C.O. ag
Fishes Food Pantry
& North Boroughs
Food Pantry need our food
donations.
December 6s it
is Rice, Pasta
or packaged Potatoes.

Toilet Paper, Toothpaste,
Shampoo & Bar Soap are

DDDDDDD%DDDDDDDDDDDD

always needed & appreciatedc:
Contajners are,in the coat room

irﬁhg rthex. ©

o
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ATTENTION
COLLEGE
STUDENTSH!

We need your

contact information while you

are away at college. Please s¢nd

addresses, email addresses
phone numbers, etc. to:

St . Johnoés Lult her @

311 Cumberland Road,
Pittsburgh, PA 15237
OR
email to
sjlutheran@verizon.net

Candle & Flower Openings for DECEMBER
Please call the church office if you would like to have one of
these weeksRememberthere are two openings for the flow-
ers each week @$15 per vase AND, there are three openings for
the candle each week @%$2.50 each.

Candle Flower w
: : : L\l
, December 8 2 openings | December 8 0 openings _

December 18 3 openings| December 1& 1 openings
I

December 18 3 openings| December 18 0 openings

December 28 3 openings| December 28 0 openings

.

mont h

RECYCLE WITH ABITIBI: We have raised
approximately $1,030 towards the building
(= wiiher fund and saved over 75 cubic yards in our local
- landfills! In June alone we recycled over 6,000
PAPER Rl Ibs. Keep up the good work!! You never know
what new life your recycled paper will
experience. Used newspapers can be turned
into recycled newsprint, paperboard and other recycled products.
Just bring your newspapers to the
green and yellow Abitibi Retriever®

WE ACCEPT ALL: Newspaper, Magazines, Catalogs, Mall,
Envelopes, Folders, Fax & Copy Paper and Colored Paper
NO ITEMS FROM THE BATHROOM or KITCHEN i.e., cereal
boxes, cardboard, milk cartons, soda cartons or food cartons.
NO CARDBOARD, PHONE BOOKS AND NO TRASH PLEASE!!
TRASH CAN CONTAMINATE THE WHOLE BIN! PLEASE
REMOVE ANY PLASTIC BAGS THAT YOU MAY BRING THE
PAPER IN; ANY TYPE OF PLASTIC BAG WILL RUIN THE
AN Chur ch, LOAD! Thankyou!

OUR ABITIBI PAPER RECYCLING DUMPSTER IS NOW
LOCATED IN THE BACK PARKING LOT OF THE CHURCH!
Thanks to all who donate!!

PAPER(RETRIEVER®

I~




THE COUNTDOWN TO BETHLEHEM
HAS BEGUN!!

|l tds been two vy elavel fllowshimhalewasther
wondrous site of the Village of Bethlehem. It was designed and
built for that room and will remain there in the even- numbered
years for the foreseeable future. Everyone who has seen it
knows that it i s pure magic
materializes in the blink of an eye. It takes the time, talent,
support and prayers of the entire church family to make it
become a reality.

k nown

St Johnods i t hrough
outreach that tells the stor
of that story this year. There are many tasks available.

S

Now the fun beginsébuil di ngd
Bethlehem! Please let us know where you can help in the areas
listed below. And we really need babies! If you have a baby
that was born in 2010 or if you have a friend with a young baby,
please let us know. The manger is always the special part of
Bet hl ehem, especially with
forward to your response on the form below.

I CAN HELP WITH CONSTRUCTION

| CAN BE A COSTUMED CHARACTER IN BETHLEHEM

WE CAN BE A HOLY FAMILY

| CAN BE A GREETER/GUIDE FOR VISITORS

| CAN HELP DIRECT TRAFFIC

| CAN HELP WITH CHILD CARE FOR WORKERS

I CAN BAKE A SCRIPTURE CAKE

O Weelr ar e

ST. JOHNGOGS

OF HIGHLAND

7 BUY A BRICK PROGRAM

LUTHERAN CHU

raising money to pay for a Memo
The walk will be in the new Memorial Garden being built in the Cemetery to

provide a place for disposition of cremated remains, and to honor the lives

of our friends, families and the past

bricks are priced at $50.00 for a 4x8 inch brick, and $100.00 for an 8x8 inch

, D U brick.! Thisdnéludes al eRgfaving’and palitifigfthe I€ttering. Engravihg will
be done in capital letters unless otherwise specified. - - - - - - - - - - -
Yes, wedd |like to reserve a permanent
ANY SYMBOL IS CONSIDERED ONE SPACE (PERIOD, COMMA or DASH)
ALL TEXT IS CENTERED UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED
4 x 8 Brick
out tf§he |larleg fof |t hhe |[b¢eapt]i flul
y Oof gugghick ! ST OS b1 rth.  ease be a pe
Betlhllelhem Jlanld |s1 af fli nlg
h Argallo| Holly |[Famj I [y! We ofo k
EXAMPLE
| N M|IE|M]J]O|R]|Y O
J O|H N W S | M]I H
119 - 2 10 |0 |8
Please return this form and your check payable to:
St. Johnés Lutheran Church of Highland, 311 Cum
Name: Phone:
Address:
City, State & Zip-
Email address: Amount Paid:

Donor Certificate $5.06—————  Donor Brick $25
If you have any questions, please call the Church Office or Jim Maxwell (412) 952-3891.

Envelope #



OPPORTUNITIES FOR
SERVICE HERE AT ST. JOHNS

WE NEED VOLUNTEERS for the
nursery on Sunday mornings. If
anyone is interested, please call th
church office at 412364-1606 and
let Debbie or Mary Lynne know.

WE ARE IN NEED of some additional
communion deacon/lectors for our Saturday
evening servicelf you are willing to read the firg

and second lesson, read the prayers of the chdrch,

and help distribute communion, and can make
a 5:30 p.m. Saturday night service, please call
church office 412364-1606. We also need son

additional ushers for Saturday night serviceg.

Thank you for considering this call to ministry

WANTED: Projectionists for Sunday Services.

No Experience neededContact Jeff Bost
412-3797631. Thankou!

t

it to
the
e

1. Monthly Mortgage
2. Monthly Utilitiesi Maintenance
3. Replenish Debt Service Fund

4. Accelerate Payment of Mortgage

0QUOTE®G

OPENING NEW DOORS
Utilization of Fundsi Priority
Paymeni$10,600.00
& Insurance, $3,400.00

Reserve to $65,000

of

t he
Each friend represents a world in us. ~Anais Nin

AS A

REMINDER,
WE HAVE MANY
GROUPS USING
THE CHURCH,
PLEASE, KEEP IN
MIND THE
SECURITY OF THE
BUILDING.

ALWAYS
LOCK THE

DOORS

WHETHER OR
NOT YOU THINK
SOMEONE IS IN
THE BUILDING!

THANK YOU!

Mont hi

MAKING CHRIST KNOWN

Senior High (9th- 12th grade) Youth News

\

God Squad (1sbth grade) Youth News @

We are encouraging ALL YOUTH TO
PARTI CI PATE | N i
BETHL E HESde®Church bulletin

& Newsletter for details
and sign -up sheet.
CHRISTMAS GIFTS FOR
CHILDREN
Once again the Social
Ministry Committee will be
providing an opportunity for g
the congregation to donatee
gifts for children of families
served by North Side ?
Common Ministries. The star I Ti
indicating age and sex of the recipient will be
available on th&undays of November 28 and
December 5in the Narthex. Return the gifts,
unwrapped, by Sunday December 12th
(see instructions with the stars). This exchange
been one of our most appreciated projects. I
provides an opportunity for parents to give gifts
their children who might not otherwise get a prese

Ll

has

o

nt



» OUR HELPING MINISTRIES
{Gd W2KyQa KI&a Yg ye
your help is needed!

l Family Emergency Furithis fund is maintained for two
purposes: to provide confidential financial help to

families in crisis, and to serve as an ongoing fund for funeral lunches
Helping Hands Funthis fund has a current balance of over $4,000 ar
was established to assist in community emergencies or disasters. Tk
intent is that Council or our Pastors would have ready access to thes
monies for quick distribution, and then the congregation would be ask
to replenish the fund.
| ST NI 2 ¥FThis Getpingvitinistyy @ravides ndimancial services
F2N) GK2aS Ay ySSR>Y &dzOK & YSIf
run by the Social Ministry committee. There is always a need for
volunteers to provide these ongoing services for our members. Peas
contact Shirley Mcllvried if you are interested.
Deborah MinistryThis ministry provides a welcoming gift & a meal to

families with new babies. Barb Harris & Dawn Andersson handle this

joyful work. If you know of a family with a recent new addition, pleast
O2yidl OO0 GKS OKdzZNOK 2FFAOSO 2 S

e
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Donate Your Old Car

Give A Smile To A Child Battling Cancér

Receive Tax Deduction of $500+.
ltdés fast, itds ea
phone call or visit to our website. Cars
Help, a 501(c) 3 nefor-profit charity, is
making child cance
into reality throug

program. If you would like to donate a
vehicle in any condition, or if you would like to
register a child diagnosed with cancer who coyld
use a boost in spirits, please visit us at
www.Cars2BeatCancer.com. You can also call us
directly to donate a vehicle at (630) 59872.

Together we can make a difference!

quir

i she
Bea
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Stephen Ministers Are Ready to Care

Our Stephen ministers are: 0
t S2LX S 6K2 sAft ao0S GKSNBE 9
Christian friends who listen, care, pray, support, and encourage Lay
persons who have been carefully selected and who have received
special training in providing emotional and spiritual care Childrensof
God who walk beside a person who is hurting. o
{Go w2KyQa Kba | ydzYoSNJ 2F¥ 0N
provided oneto-one confidential care to people who are experiencing
yed 2F ftAFTSQa RAFTFAOdZ GASad hdz
Dianne Barbin, Carol Celin, Nancy Danklefsen, Betsy Fackler, Kristh
Falkner, Lee Fischer, Shirley Mcllvried, Jan McQuaid, Dave Richard
Joyce Speckhals, and Jan Treser. Please talk to Pastor Diehm or Pas
Smalil if you would like to know more about receiving care from ai l
Stephen minister. o
Also, every Sunday morning, from 9:15 to 10:15, one of our Stephen
ministers will be available in the church balcony to listen, pray, and
lend support for the coming week. If you are hurting, worried, stressed
or just in need of a special prayer you are welcome to take advantége
of this oneto-one confidential ministry. o

m]

[m]

[m]
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On October 24, 2010
St . Johnos /
turn %

theofollowing eeople
into our church family:
JdeecBarva Sofia & Chase Bodek,
Stefen Boehrigner, Heather Stitely,
Ned & Helen Stokes and
Scott, Denise, Brandon & Brooke Viscont




Cumberland Kids .

Is an afterschool program fo?@ 6™ graders
at 3:455:45 p.m. on Wednesdays.
ST. JOHNG6S LUTHERA

HIGHLAND, 311 CUMBERLAND ROAD;
McCANDLESS 15237. This program is
open to all ¥ through & graders. The pro
gram will consist of recreation and activities
in our new gym and fellowship hall, help with homework, plus a meal.
The suggested donation per student is $1 per week. Register your
chidnow! Pl ease send a completed regi
fax it to the church (41364-8477) by Septembef"8  If you would like
to drive your child to the program, students may be dropped off at St.
Johnds by car. Students may al so
two volunteers from the church. In order for you to pick up your child at
school or have your child walk from school, a note will need to be sent to
your chil dds homeroom teacher givi
have any questi on3416@al | St .
ALL ARE WELCOME AND ENCOURAGED TO COME!

ADVENT EVENT
PREPARE YOUR HEARTS
FOR CHRISTMAS

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 3, 2010
The evening begins with our traditional Ham
dinner in Highland Hall at 6 p.m. Then we v
go to the Nave of the Church for a short prayer
service at 7 p.m. From there we will proceed to the
Fellowship Hall for a candlelight walk and caroling through
Bethlehem. Following that, dessert will be served in Highland Ha
Come for dinner or just for the Prayer Service and walk through
Bethlehem.Reservations will be needed for the dinnerPlease fill
out the information below and return to the office or put it in the
offering plate, no later thawed., Dec. .

Advent Evend R.S.V.P. by December 1, 2010
Name

# of Adults attending # of children attending
A free will offering will be taken during the dinner.

Vv

Preschool Panorama |
The children are really getting excited as December )
approaches. There will be programs, parties and presents B8

to give & receive and the children will be visiting
Bethlehem and learning the real meaning of Christmas.

The 2-year olds have been busy making ornaments for their own
trees and extra ones to share with others. They have enjoyed their first
school experience and are looking forward to the 2 1/2 - year old class
when they will be staying without the Moms. It has been extremely
enjoyable for both children and moms.

s t r arhei3§ear olfisre Ravirlg & ver§ busy sehsdr) MHeysare
practicing for their 1st performance for their families & are busy with
surprises for their parents. They are awed by the wonder of the season.
va | Kk Thé Pyeabdids arelalBolakéhg surprise8 fdy thMiralfniiels &hét t
learning more about Christmas.

The pre-kindergarten class will be making gifts & projects too.

P € I Thdy ®iBble @istussin®@the hdlidhy sEasoh &nd Varfols U T -
S way$ to celdbrate. They will have a program for their
families too.

From all of the student s
B) Preschool, May Everyone have a Blessed Christmas and a
2 Healthy New Year!

or

q

Christmas Poinsettias

The Priscilla Guild will decorate the churclh
with flowers for Christmas. These flowers
donated to honor or memorialize loved on
The cost is $13.Please return the teaff to

the church office with a separate check by

Poinsettiasi due 12/19/10
Name

In honor of

In memory of

Amount Enclosed $

—

are
ES.




DECEMBER Assisting Schedule

IACOLYTES

8a.m.

10:30 a.m.

5:30 p.m.

December 5

Zach Gibson

Nicholas Lankes

12/4 Mikey Emory

December 12

Aaron Highton

Max Skirpan

12/11 Nicholas Tusa

December 19

[Tucker Fowkes

Joseph Caulkins

12/18 Mike Trauman

DECEMBER Assisting Schedule

GREETERS

8a.m.

10:30 a.m.

December 5

Gail & Frank Bankowski

Jean Martz, Cathy Coudriet

December 12

Bill & Betty Jones

Dorothy Winner, Matt Curran

December 19

Doris Hodgkiss, Shirley Brunng

bdim Cislon, Mary Ann Epping

December 24

8 p.m. John & Andrea Miller

10 p.m. Nancy Swanhart,
Millie Haas

December 26

One Service 9:30 a.m.

Charlie & Jean Guca

December 24[5:30 p.m. 8 p.m. 10 p.m.
Johnny Martin  JRussell Ruffolo  |Katie Jones
December 26|0One Service Mike Trauman
9:30 a.m.
DEACONS 8a.m. 10:30 a.m. 5:30 p.m.
December 5  |Beth & Lee Fischer |Mac Mcllvried, 12/4
John Miller Marcie Emory
December 12 [Matt Reiff, Chris Lindberg, 12/11
Howard Mcllvried Pat Hartman Doris Hodgkiss
December 19 |Eric Kofmehl, Cheri Heeter, 12/18
Curt Soergel Cathy Coudriet H. Wetherholt
December 24 [5:30 p.m. 3 p.m. 10 p.m.
Doug Hull, Harold Huffmyer, Margie Miller,
Matt Reiff Margie Miller Linda Falck
December 26 [One Service 9:30 a.mMatt Reiff,
Charlie Guca
USHERS 8a.m. 10:30 a.m. 5:30 p.m.
December 5| Brian & Bob Miller, Mary Martin, 12/4
G. Modic, J. Cronenweth [ Roger McQuaid Mary Jean Voigt
December |Tom Beilstein, C. Soergel, Ron & Laura 12/11
12 Bill Crawford, H. Brandt | Coombs Jennifer Singleton
December |Kent & Jim Bruggeman, |Jen Singleton, 12/18
19 Sam Falck, Jeremy Cathy Coudriet Curt Soergel
Fowkes, Tom Nardina
December |5:30 p.m. 8p.m Ron& 10 p.m. Bob Miller,
24 Mary Lynne Matrtin, Laura Coombs, Bill Danklefsen,
Mary & Wayne Haas Jerry Cronenweth, | Eric Kofmehl,
Harold Brandt Doug Hull
December |One Service 9:30 a.m. Francine & Gail
26 Polosky,
Eric Kofmehl
i FRI DGE FACTSI

(This page made especially for placing on your refrigerator.)

Alternates:
NURSERY 10:30 a.m. ASST. MIN 3
December 5 June Reinbold, : : a.m.
Gina Milcoff December 5 |Drew Leister
December 12 |Laura & Nick December 12 | Barb Eback
Lankes
December 19 |Dawn Andersson, December 19 | Sam Baling
December 26 l\cvl;%kolgasqkes December 26 | 9:30 a.m.
Gina Milcoff, Betsy Fackler
lJean Martz CHILDRENS 10:30 a.m.
: CHURCH
This year, 5 c 3
Childrenlos [PESH"RS h
will be held December 12 Kaitlyn Fukas
EVERY OTHER December 19 o]
Sunday' December 26 o]
LECTORS 8:00 a.m. 10:30 a.m.
December 5 [Charlie Guca Vince Piekarski
December 12 [Curt Soergel Doug Hull
December 19 |Heidi Miller Ryan Fisher
December 24 (8 p.m. 10 p.m.
5:30 p.m. Linda Falck Drew leister
Ryan Fisher
December 26 |One Service 9:30 a.m.
LISTED IN
BULLETIN
i FRI DGE FACTS1

(This page made especially for placing on your refrigerator.




